
Town of Nelson 
Selectmen’s Meeting 

1:00 PM 
 

April 2, 2024 
 

Executive Board Attending:   Brenna Kucinski, Don Carlisle, Edie Drinkwater, Admin. Assist.   
Absent: Mike Blaudschun 
 
Others attending: J. Filipi 
 

Brenna called the April 2, 2024 meeting of the Nelson Select Board to order at 1:00 PM. 
 
⚫ Police Chief J. Filipi came before the Board with a brief update regarding the complaint of Junk Cars being 
brought to a property on Nelson Road.  At this time Chief Filipi expects agreeable cooperation to continue 
as an appropriate screening solution is determined. 
As J. Filipi leaves his current Full-time position as a Firefighter/AEMT in Lebanon his current custom gear 
was offered to Filipi at no cost.  This gear has 5 years remaining before expiration of use and can be used in 
Nelson as Filipi joins the Nelson Fire & Rescue Department.  Lebanon had also ordered a new set of uniform 
gear for Filipi and has offered to sell this new gear to Nelson.  The cost would run approximately $5,000 and 
would substantially deplete the current Fire Department Uniforms and gear budget.  This matter will be 
considered during further discussions that will include the Nelson Fire Chief.   
 
⚫ Brenna made a motion to approve the minutes for the March 27, 2024 Selectmen’s meeting as 
recorded. 
Don seconded. 
The motion carried 2-0.   
 

⚫ Brenna made a motion to approve the manifest for April 3, 2024 as presented. 
Don seconded. 
The motion carried 2-0.   
 

⚫Brenna made a motion to approve submission of the MS-60A (Report of Audit Option) to DRA. 
Don seconded. 
The motion carried 2-0. 
 
⚫ Brenna made a motion to approve an Intent to Cut for W. Mullen on Old Stoddard Road. 
Don seconded. 
The motion carried 2-0. 
 
⚫The Board read a Thank You letter from Southwestern Community Services for the Town’s support of 
their social services program. 
 
⚫ Brenna reviewed her meeting with the sign maker and was convinced, after viewing samples of his work, 
that the original metal Welcome signs will give many more years of service without the wearing and fading 
of the molded or carved signs.  The Board is awaiting an additional estimate for the sign using raised 
lettering.  The size of the sign is recommended by the designer to remain as originally quoted (37” wide X 
42” high).  This would afford the best readability when driving past the signs.  Consideration of the options 
will continue. 
 
⚫ The manner of disposal of the Fire Department’s older fire hose has been brought to the Board’s 
attention.  The Fire Chief will be asked to meet with the Board to discuss the matter further. 



 
 

⚫ With nothing further, Brenna made a motion to adjourn. 
Don seconded. 
The motion carried 2-0.   
 

Meeting Adjourned 1:42 PM  
Next regular meeting April 10, 2024 at 3:00 PM 
 

Minutes for April 2, 2024 
 
                                          

Brenna Kucinski, Chair 
 
                                                         Absent 

Michael Blaudschun, Selectman 
 
                                                              

Don Carlisle, Selectman 


